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For many people, the term “solar house” conjures 
images of large black panels atop futuristic 
structures aspiring mightily to both form and 

function.
But, Franklin Township’s Dave Bach explained 

that’s not always the case.
Bach has been designing and constructing highly 

insulated, airtight passive solar homes — which do not 
require large solar panels — in the area since 1981. 
Over the last 18 years, he’s designed 20 homes.

“They’re very comfortable to live in and use very 
little energy, “ Bach said. “In an 1800-square-foot 
house, the highest gas bill is about $50 per month. If 
the house has good southern exposure, the gas usage 
could be even less.”

Though the houses offer lower energy costs, there is 
another strong selling point.

“All the people who live in these houses always 
comment on how comfortable they are, how they’re 
draft-free,” he said. “When I first started, my sales 
pitch was the energy saved. You do save the energy, 
but what people like is how comfortable they are.”

Living in the houses require some subtle lifestyle 
changes, however.

“You try to keep the air quality high inside the 
house,” Bach said. “You try not to spray pesticides, 
you use environmentally friendly detergents and 
cleaning products, and you have to stay away from 
building products with a lot of formaldehyde.”

Bach explained that his houses cost about 2 percent 
more on average.

“Sometimes people come with a design in hand,” he 
said. “We modify it so it can meet the energy require-
ments. I have yet to find a design that we can’t accom-
modate.”

Bach said his latest designs have been for Habitat 
for Humanity. This, he said, is one of the most fulfill-
ing parts of a continually challenging career.

“The challenge is making something that the hom-
eowner feels is theirs,” he said. 

Mike and Kathy Abbott of Atlantic Mine feel that 
way about their house, which was built in 1983. 

“Dave (Bach) introduced us to the concept,” Kathy 
said. “We had looked at earth-bermed houses — the 

house that’s half under a hill. We met Dave and had 
him help us plan this home.”

With their house being one of the first of its kind in 
the area, the Abbotts’ neighbors were curious. Some 
hunted for solar panels during home tours. 

“There were people who were very interested,” 
Kathy said. “They said, ‘If we hadn’t build (already). 
this is the type of home we’d like.”

Abbott touted the lower energy costs as a principal 
benefit of the home.

“The sunshine is the winter really does the job,” she 
said. “If it’s sunny in the summer, it’s not overheating 
because of the overhang (on the house). We stay cool 
in the summer and warm in the winter.”

Bach still seeks other challenges.
“(I want) to...design a house (that runs on) energy 

saved up during the summer,” he said. “In theory it 
would work, but in practice, who knows? Right now, 
I’m still learning lots. Every house is a little bit better 
than the last.” ::


